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Trowbridge Area Board – Thursday 26 January 2012 
 
Chairman’s Announcements 
 
Housing PFI – Broad Street Car Park 
 
 

The housing PFI contract was signed on 21 December 2011.  The first phase will 
provide 242 much need social rented homes, including 73 in the Trowbridge area. 
 
One of the sites is at Broad Street, where: 
 

• the main part of Broad Street car park (the land edged red on the attached 
plan) will be closed permanently from midnight on 29 February 2012 for the 
construction of 31 flats; and 

• the eastern end of Broad Street car park (the land edged blue on the attached 
plan) will be closed on a temporary basis from midnight on 29 February 2012 
for a period of approximately two years for use as the builder’s compound 
during construction works; but 

• Upper Broad Street car park will be unaffected by the above – consequently 
no changes are required to the parking order. 

 
Parking Services will be writing to permit holders advising them of these changes 
and will also arrange for notices to be put up around Broad Street car park, so that 
general users are also made aware.   
 
I thought it courteous to let you know this as the relevant Area Board chairman – I 
have also written to Cllrs Tonge and James, and to the town council.  Please let me 
know if you have any queries. 
 
 
Chris Trowell, PFI Project Manager, Procurement 
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